President Report 2021

Everyone knows that 2021 has been a very challenging year not only for golf, but for
everyone and | would like to thank our members old and new for their continue support.

The golf course has seen a big increase in players in competition and | would like to
welcome all our new members

This year we had a change of greenkeeper with Stephen Fury joining us at Mangrove.
Stephen bring a wealth of experience and it shows as the golf course is in a great condition
with our greens among the best on the coast. We congratulate Stephen and his apprentice
Michael for a great effort.

I would like to thank our Captain Al Cox for all his help throughout the year, especially in
running the Pennant teams, also a thank you to the Golf Committee and to Dave Corbett,
who has once again been a great help in running our competitions.

Once again to our Volunteers who do a wonderful job in helping to improve and maintaining
the golf course, Mangrove would be lost without their support. A good example of their
efforts was the building of a new cart shed; it saved the club a lot and a big thankyou again.
The volunteers running the Saturday BBQ, the money raised along with the recycling of cans
and bottles we have donated $20,000 towards the purchase a new tractor and this should be
complete in the next 18 months, again to our member’s thank you for your support

To our new Secretary Manager Lachlan Ford | would like to welcome you on behalf of the
Golf Committee and looking forward to your continued support.

To our Club President, Keith Robson, the Board of Directors and staff, thank you for all your
help throughout the year again | thank the golfing members for their support and, looking
forward to the future with a bigger and better golf course.

Good Golfing
John Spargo



